


 HOLY TRINITY PARISH  227 SEA ST QUINCY, MA 02169 
t: 617.479.9200  e: holytrinityquincyma@gmail.com  w: holytrinityquincy.com 

PARISH STAFF MINISTRIES 

 
         Our Lady of Good Counsel           Most Blessed Sacrament 

       227 Sea Street            1015 Sea Street 

Weekday Schedule 

Masses …………………………………………….… .………...………..……..…...…OLGC Mon-Fri 9:00 AM 

Holy Hour (Divine Mercy, Adoration, Rosary)………………………………........ OLGC Mon-Fri 8:00 AM 

Holy Hour (Adoration, Rosary)…………………………………………………………..OLGC Wed 7:00 PM 

Weekend Schedule 

Saturday Vigil Mass…....……………………………………………………..… MBS 4:30 PM OLGC 6:00 PM  

Sunday Mass…………...………………………………….………………...… MBS 8:30 AM OLGC 10:30 AM 

Confessions …………………………………………….. MBS Sat 3:00—4:00 PM OLGC Wed 7:00—8:00 PM 

                 We are a welcoming parish seeking to bring the Gospel of Jesus Christ to all who enter our doors. 

OUR WEEKLY GIVING REPORT                              CONFESSIONS 
                                    Saturdays 3:00—4:00 PM MBS 

                               Wednesdays 7:00—8:00 PM OLGC                  

        HOLY HOUR WITH ADORATION,                                                                                            
            DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET  

 AND ROSARY 
       Monday—Friday 8:00 AM OLGC 

       HOLY HOUR WITH ADORATION AND        
             RECITATION OF THE ROSARY 

          Wednesdays 7:00 PM OLGC 

Thank you to those who have pledged to-

wards the 2023 Catholic Appeal. As of 

Sept 19, our parish has reached $22,201 or 

99% of our goal of $22,400.  To contrib-

ute, please complete a pledge form found 

in the pews or at the entrance of the church, 

or visit bostoncatholicappeal.com. God bless you for your 

support of the central ministries of the archdiocese. 

https://holytrinityquincy.com/egiving
https://militiaoftheimmaculata.com/


 
 

A great resource that brings inspiring videos explaining 
Catholic Scripture and Tradition to your device at no cost 
to you! Holy Trinity Parish has subscribed to FORMED 
for the entire parish. Please take advantage of the faith-
based movies, short films, documentaries and audio 
books by signing up as follows:  

1. Visit FORMED.org. If you have signed up before, 
click  Sign in. Otherwise go to step 2. 

2. Click “Formed for Parishes” 
3. Click Sign Up 
4. Enter your full name, email address, ‘Holy Trinity 

Parish’ for parish or organization, telephone number, 
and ‘227 Sea St, Quincy, MA 02169 USA’ for parish 
or organization address.  

5. Click Submit. On the next screen, you will see a mes-
sage ‘Your group already has access.’ You’re in! 

Recommended This Week 
Renew your understanding of Christ's gift of himself through 
the Blessed Sacrament when you watch Jesus and the Eucha-
rist Session 2. The Augustine Institute and the United 
States Conference of Catholic Bishops created this seven-
episode series as part of the Eucharistic Revival.  

Join the Choir! 

The choirs at Our Lady of Good Counsel and Most Blessed 
Sacrament are back from summer break and are seeking 
new members. If you have a musical talent to share with 
the community, we would love to have you join us. Please 
call John Flavin at (617) 816-4788 or email him 
at jackpf@aol.com (for the choir at OLGC). Contact 
Eileen Timcoe at (617) 750-7628 or email her at 
etimcoe@yahoo.com (for the choir at MBS). The choir 
at OLGC rehearses on Thursday evenings at 7:00 in the 
chapel (first rehearsal is September 14) and sings at the 
Sunday 10:30 Mass. The choir at MBS meets Sunday 
mornings in the choir loft and sings at the 8:30 Mass with 
a brief rehearsal immediately after. 

POPE FRANCIS’ PRAYER INTENTION 
FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER 

For the Synod 
We pray for the Church, that she may adopt lis-
tening and dialogue as a lifestyle at every level, 
and allow herself to be guided by the Holy Spirit 

towards the peripheries of the world.    

October 1—26th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

In our second reading today St. Paul expresses the need for 
unity within the community of Philippi. “Do nothing out of 
selfishness or out of vainglory; rather, humbly regard others 
as more important than yourselves…” The same concern is 
important to each parish community. If we have Christ as 
our companion, his presence and love will keep us united to 
one another. St. Paul knew that a lack of unity, signs of di-
visiveness or a lack of harmony erodes the spirit of a com-
munity. What is Christ asking of us so that we can be united 
to him in our thinking and actions? This week, pray the 
prayer of St. Francis, whose feast we celebrate this week: 
“Lord, make me, [make us] instruments of your peace.” 

Project Rachel 
Post-Abortion Healing Retreats 

November 11 

 

Project Rachel led me to a place of forgiveness and mercy. 
During the retreat, I realized the lasting impact of forgiveness. 
I knew God had forgiven me, and now I needed to forgive my-
self. 

The Project Rachel ministry of the Archdiocese of Boston ex-
tends a special invitation to women suffering from the pain of 
a past abortion to attend a “Come to the Waters of Healing” 
one-day retreat. The next retreat is on November 11 from 9 
AM to 5 PM. Locations are confidential. For more infor-
mation, contact Project Rachel at 508.651.3100. 
or help@projectrachelboston.com.  

UPCOMING SPECIAL COLLECTION 

Sunday, October 1 

Holy Father—Peter’s Pence 

and Catholic University of America 

 
 
 
 
 
The Nineteenth Annotation Retreat of the Spiritual Exercis-
es of Saint Ignatius of Loyola, An Invitation to Meet Christ 
in Prayer, arranged by Fr John Sassani & Mary Ann 
McLaughlin is being offered in a group setting for Catholic 
adults. The number of participants will be limited. These 
Spiritual Exercises extend over the course of twenty-three 
weeks and are loosely aligned with the liturgical year.  
 

Meetings begin on Wednesday, November 15, 2023 and 
conclude April 17, 2024. The group will use the Zoom for-
mat to meet on line weekly from 10am to 12:00pm.  
 

Mary Ann McLaughlin and Deacon Dan Burns will direct 
the Spiritual Exercises. For further information please call 
617-686-2287 or email:maryannmclaughlin2@aol.com.  

ALL ARE CALLED, ALL BELONG 
A Workshop in Ministry with Persons with Disabilities 

October 11 
All are Called, All Belong is a free workshop on the realities 
of living with disabilities in the Church and society. With in-
spiring witnesses by author and person living with autism and 
Tourette’s, David Petrovic and Cassie Drahos, mother to So-
phia with down syndrome, this day will reawaken our under-
standing of the inherent dignity and value of all children of 
God and the truth that all baptized in Christ are called and 
belong to His Body, the Church. Mass, lunch, and more in-
cluded. Register here: https://www.evangelizeboston.com/
event/all-are-called-all-belong-workshop/  

mailto:jackpf@aol.com
mailto:etimcoe@yahoo.com


 
 

 

Saturday, September 30 
MBS 4:30 p.m. Donald Kusser 

Sunday, October 1 
MBS 8:30 a.m. Health of Sr. Angela Maciag 

Tuesday, October 3 
OLGC 9:00 a.m. Health of Sr. Angela Maciag 

Wednesday, October 4 
OLGC 9:00 a.m. Bob Bittner 

Thursday, October 5 
OLGC 9:00 a.m. Michael Burnes 

Saturday, October 7 
MBS 4:30 p.m. Eileen and Robert Trahan 

Sunday, October 8 
OLGC 10:30 a.m. Paul F. Canavan—3rd Anniversary 

Monday, October 9 
OLGC 9:00 a.m. Howard McQuinn 

Tuesday, October 10 
OLGC 9:00 a.m. Tom Logan 

Wednesday, October 11 
OLGC 9:00 a.m. Health of Sr. Angela Maciag 

Saturday, October 14 
MBS 4:30 p.m. John, Mary, and Margaret Hickey 

OLGC 6:00 p.m. David Sigueiredo 

Sunday, October 15 
MBS 8:30 a.m. Bob S. Ferrazza Jr. 

OLGC 10:30 a.m. Thomas G. Lawless 

Monday, October 16 
OLGC 9:00 a.m. Fleurette Arsenault 

 

THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED 

Please remember in your  
prayers those who were buried  

from our parish recently  
and all deceased members  
of our parish community. 

LIVE STREAM OF DAILY AND WEEKEND MASSES 

All Masses are streamed live at 
www.facebook.com/holytrinityquincy/videos/  

Visit our website https://holytrinityquincy.com/ for many re-
sources. If you are homebound or sick and in need of a priest or 

in need of help, call Fr. Martin at 617-479-9200 ext. 304. 

                                                   

             

https://www.facebook.com/holytrinityquincy/videos/


Fiat 

Fiat, a gathering of women interested in learning more about 
religious life, cordially invites you to the next meeting on 
Wednesday, October 4, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. (ET) on Zoom.  The 
topic will be “Overcoming Fear in Responding to God’s 
Call.”  If you are interested in attending, please contact Sr. 
Marian Batho, CSJ at marian.batho@csjboston.org or 617-746
-2025 for more information and the link to the meeting.   

Classes begin Sunday, October 1 
This Sunday, we begin the new faith formation year. Classes 
meet as follows. Only Grade 1 meets in both locations. 

Grades 1, 3, 4 and 5 OLGC Church Hall 9:15—10:15 AM 

Grades 1 and 2 MBS Thomas Aquinas Hall 9:30—10:30 AM 

Grades 6, 7, and 8 OLGC Church Hall 9:15—10:15 AM 

Grades 9 and 10 OLGC Hall Church 11:30 AM—12:35 PM 

Late registration for the 2023-2024 school year continues. The 
registration form  can be completed at https://
holytrinityquincy.com/registration-form-2023-2024.   

Start-of-Year Parent Meeting 
Grades 9 and 10 October 1 at 11:30 AM in OLGC Church Hall 

Questions? Email htpreled@gmail.com. 


